
Garwood Grizzlies Newsletter March, 2019 

 
 
Greetings Garwood Families, 
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding during the winter wonderland that we’ve 
had.  Our students have been using their growth mindset and have continued to work hard 
despite the snow days.  Additionally, I want to thank you and remind you all, to keep 
bundling up your children as the wind chill and the temperatures continue to remain below 
freezing. 
 
We are so excited for student-led conferences this week! As a reminder, the school day 
consists of the “scheduled conference time only”, there will not be typical school hours nor 
will busing be available on March 7th. Your child(ren) will participate in their conference and 
this will count for their daily attendance. So that your child may have your full attention 
during their conference time, GE staff will provide child care for siblings for the scheduled 
conference time only.  We can’t wait to see you and have your child(ren) share their 
achievements!!! 

 
 

 ~Monique 

 

Monique English, Principal  
Phone:208.687.1265 ex 4499 
Email: monique.english@lakeland272.org 
 
  

 



 

Calendar Reminders From the Garwood Office 
- March 4th - 7th BOGO Book Fair in the Library 
- March 7th - Student Led Conference 8am - 7pm 

- BASE is still open 6:30am - 6:00pm for those already enrolled. 
       - March 18th - class photos 

- March 22nd -  No School 
- March 25th - 29th - SPRING BREAK  

 

 
Drop Off Reminder 
Garwood Parents, please help us to keep our parking lot safe for students, staff and parents. 
Remember that the drop off loop is for dropping off your students, not for parking.  The 
parking area is for parking, letting your student out, or walking your student in.  It will help 
the flow of traffic if you do not park in the drop off loop in the mornings, or drive through 
the parking area, letting your children out to walk across the parking lot instead of the drop 
off loop.  
Thank  you for your help. Together we can create a safer drop off environment for our 
students. 
 
From, 
Mr. Helgeson 
Principal’s Assistant 
russell.helgeson@gmail.com 
208.687.1265 Ex:4423 

 
 
 
Coming Up In March 
 
 

SPRING ​BOGO​ BOOK FAIR!!!! 

 

 

Book Fair time is here!!!  It is Buy One Get One on everything at the Book Fair!  Please 

remember there is ​tax​ on all items.  Our Book Fair will be March 4th - 7th.  Hours are 8:30 - 

3:30 with the exception of ​Thursday March 7th being our late night until 6:00!  ​The Book 

Fair accepts cash, checks (made out to Idaho Book Fairs), debit and credit cards!   

 

See you in the library, 

 

mailto:russell.helgeson@gmail.com


 

Mrs. Z. 

 
 
Class Photos from Leo’s  
Wear your best and brightest smile for our annual class photos. Leo’s 
will be at Garwood March 18th.  
Photo packets will be sent home soon.  

 
 
 

 
Garwood Spring Concert 
3rd, 4th,and 5th grade students 
Come watch an excellent instrumental performance by Garwood 
Music students on March 14th @ 1:30 and 5:30 p.m.  Third graders 
will be performing songs on Boomwhacker Percussion while 4th and 
5th grade students will be performing songs on the Recorder. 
Hope to see you there, 
Mr. Morrison 

 
 

PTO Meetings at Garwood Elementary 2018 
 

Date​:  Time: 

March 19, 2019  3:15 PM 

April 16, 2019  3:15 PM 

May 21, 2019  3:15 PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
Shout out!!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you to Mr. Hill, our Head Custodian, for keeping the walkways free 
from all the ice and snow that bestowed itself upon Garwood this February. 

 
 
 
 

 
Big Thank you to Willamette Dental Group for providing our 1st 
grade students with over 100 toothbrushes.  The best thing for your 
teeth is to brush them two to three times a day.  Thank you so much, 
and thank you for caring for your community. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
From the Assistant Superintendent  
Dear Parents, 
If you have preschool-aged children at home (2-5), we have a program for you! The Lakeland 
Literacy Project is proud to present “Literacy for Little Ones” at the District Office.  Come join 
us as we share a fun picture book and enjoy art activities that celebrate the learning we do 
that day.  We will host “Literacy for Little Ones” every month on the following  dates: 
 
 
Monday, March 18th 
Monday, April 22nd 
Monday, May 20th 
 
 

 



 

 

D​r​e​s​s​ U​p​ D​a​y​s ​M​a​r​c​h ​1​1​-​1​5 

 
MONDAY - “I Am Not Going to 
Get Up Today” 
(Don’t worry it is pajama day) 

 
TuesDAY -  
“If I Ran the Zoo” 
(Dress up like your  
favorite animal) 
 
 
 

WednesDAY - “Wacky Wednesday” 
(Crazy Hair Day) 

 
 
ThursDAY - “Oh, The Places You’ll Go!” 

(“When I grow up I want to be a . . .”  
dress up like the job you want when you 
grow up) 
 
 
FriDAY - “Green Eggs and Ham”  

 



 

(Wear green from head to toe, any green would go) 
 

Please join Garwood Elementary for: 
 
 

 
 
 

Starts: ​Tuesday, March 19​th   
Ends: ​Thursday, May 2​nd   

WHO: All Students, Parents, Grandparents, Aunts, Uncles, and Guardians 
 
WHAT: Please join us by supporting our student body in their annual Fit for Bloomsday fitness 

program.  
 
WHEN: Tuesdays and Thursdays starting 

March 19​th​ ​during your student’s  
lunch recess. 
Recess Times: K- 11:40-12:00 
                           1st- 11:50-12:10 

   2nd- 12:00-12:20 
   3rd- 12:10-12:30 
    4th- 12:20-12:40 
   5th- 12:30-12:50 
   ​6th- 12:40-1:00 

WHERE: Students- During your lunch recess meet outside of the gym in the breezeway. 
Parents and Supporters- Please check in with the office each day to sign in and out.  You 
will also be asked to have your driver’s license scanned, if you have not done so yet this 
school year.  Please join us and get your running tag.  The kids love seeing their families 
running with them!  Parents and supporters who participate get their laps added to the 
classroom of their choice!!!  ​We are also asking for licorice donations for our 
participants, which can be turned into the office. 

* We would encourage younger siblings not to participate due to safety concerns. 
 
WHY: To get in shape for cross country, baseball, soccer, basketball, ​SPRING DASH, 

BLOOMSDAY​, and strong healthy bodies - - not to mention exciting classroom 
competitions, raffles, awards, achievement certificates, prizes, and goodies. 

 
BONUS: Only student participation in the Spring Dash and Bloomsday running events count 

towards their Fit for Bloomsday distance tracker.  Students MUST turn in their running 
number for verification.  No “at home” running will be counted towards a student’s 
distance tracker, as it cannot be verified. 

 
NOTE:  This is an extra activity that does not have to be done by everyone.  ​In order to participate in this program, the following permission 
slip MUST be completed and returned bottom portion to your student’s ​teacher.  Signing up for this program does not mean you have to run 

 



 

in the Bloomsday race.   However, if you and your family would like to participate in Bloomsday, you can find all the information you need at 
www.bloomsdayrun.org​.  
 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
Yes, I would like to sign up for the Fit for Bloomsday running program!  I understand it is a voluntary 
program and I am responsible for any injuries my child may incur.  By signing this permission slip, I 
authorize my child to participate in Fit for Bloomsday and the possibility of a photo of him/her to be 
published.  
*​All student forms received after March 14​th​ may participate in Fit for Bloomsday, but ​will not​ qualify for any of the 
prizes. 
 
Student Name: _____________________________________________  
Teacher Name:  ____________________________________________ 
 
Parents or Guardian Signature: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 

PLEASE RETURN THIS BOTTOM PORTION TO YOUR TEACHER  
NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, MARCH 14​TH​.  

 
 
   

 

http://www.bloomsdayrun.org/


 

 
 
 
Classroom Lessons​:   
Kindergarteners-3rd​ ​graders have 
continued discussions on self-control 
(personal space and “erupting”), 
kindness, and tattling vs. reporting.   
 
Currently, our 4 ​th​-6 ​th​ graders are 
exploring ways to be kind and 

inclusive to all students. We are discussing 
ways to show kindness, empathy, and 
strategies to use if someone needed help 
with another individual. Please ask your 
student to share with you their favorite part 
of these lessons.  
 
Please feel free to email me anytime if you 
have questions or concerns regarding your 
student’s success and development, 
cmartines@lakeland272.org ​ (or by phone 
208-687-1265).  
 
Aloha, 
Cassie Martines 

 
 

Finds ways to be a 
bucket filling family . . . 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:cmartines@lakeland272.org


 

 
 

 

What is the ISAT? 
All students will be tested in the following areas: English Language 
Arts/Literacy and Math.  The 5​th​ graders will also be tested in Science.  
The areas will have two parts: Computer Adaptive Test (CAT) Task and 
Performance Task (PT).  The Computer Adaptive Test is similar to the 
assessment format students have experienced in class: multiple choice, 
short answer essays, and compare and contrast.  The Performance 
Task will allow students to apply their knowledge within a real life 
situation.  
If you would like more information about the ISAT, you may visit the 
Idaho State Department of Education website at 
http://idaho.portal.airast.org/​.  

 

Testing Tips for Parents: 
✓ Regular attendance​, being on time,     

good nutrition​, and adequate rest are      
essential components for your student's     
successful academic performance. 

✓ Talk to your child ​positively about      
testing. Explain that tests are how teachers,       
schools, and districts measure how well they       
are teaching and how well students are       
learning. 

✓ Provide a quiet, well-lit, comfortable     
place for studying at home. 

✓ Become involved in your student’s     
education by maintaining regular contact with      
teachers, monitoring homework and providing     
books and magazines for your student to read        
at home. 

✓ Don't place too much emphasis on      
test scores. Too much pressure can result in        

"test anxiety", a fearful condition where a student worries excessively about a            
test, losing confidence in their abilities and becoming very self-critical. 

✓ Encourage your student​! Students who feel good about  
themselves will do better on tests than students who are  
afraid of failure.  

 

http://idaho.portal.airast.org/


 

Election Day ⇨ Tuesday, March 12, 2019  
 
Replacement Instructional/Extra-Curricular 2-Year 
Levy 
The Facts: 

● Levy Amount = $8,990,534 per year 

● 4485 Students in the District 

● 11 Neighborhood Schools 

● 3100 Bus Miles each Day! 

● 723 Employees  

Why Run a Levy? 
● Current Levy funding expires this year 

● State funding alone does not support current District programming 

 

 

 

  

           *Taxable Value is Assessed Value minus any Homeowner’s 
Exemption 

   
 

*No District funds were used in the printing of this Fact Sheet 
 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


